LADY LANE PARK SCHOOL

BULLETIN NO. 901







Date: Friday 23rd November, 2018

Week Commencing 26th November

Tuesday 27th – World War 1 Workshop Day for the Juniors

Wednesday 28th – L6 & U6 Hawkshead Assembly for parents of L6 & U6 children– 8.40am

Wednesday 28th – Form 2 & Form 3 panto visit to Harrogate Theatre

Wednesday 28th – U11 Hockey at Ghyll Royd School

Wednesday 28th – U11 Rugby vs Ghyll Royd at LLPS

Wednesday 28th – West Yorkshire Table Tennis at Bradford Grammar School

Thursday 29th – Form 1 visit the Abbey House Museum

Thursday 29th – New To You sale in the gym from 3.00pm – 5.00pm run by The Friends

Friday 30th – Bingley Fire Station to visit LVI for a fire safety talk

Sunday 2nd December – The Friends Christmas fair – 1.00pm – 3.00pm

Thank you to Mrs Moffat for organising the Maths Games Morning on Tuesday. Children from Form 2 to U6 took part in a cross curricular games session. The children focused on turn taking, Math's skills, motor skills and the enjoyment of a tech free game.





A huge thank you to Mr Tom Askin who came into our Wednesday assembly to play guitar for the children, he certainly wowed us all and I hope inspired a few to try a free taster lesson with him. All children from Form 3 upwards should have brought home a leaflet this week. To sign up, just drop them off with Mrs Wright in the office.

Attached are our term dates for the next academic year 2019/20.

Finally, we are delighted to announce that, once again, Lady Lane Park School & Nursery has been recognised as the one of the best prep schools in the country, in the Sunday Times Parent Power Survey.

We have featured consistently in the Sunday Times annual listings in recent years and currently hold an impressive 78th national position. This is a fantastic achievement and one which we are justifiably proud of!

Thank you to the parents who have already picked this news up and e.mailed us with your lovely messages, we really do appreciate your support.

Mr N Saunders & All The Staff

Friends Christmas Fair

Please don't forget to put Sunday, 2nd December in your diaries, which is The Friends Christmas Fair. Please come along to support this event as all funds raised at this event go back to your children. We are holding a House chocolate competition to enable the Friends to have a 'Chocolate tombola' at the Fair. Please put your contributions into the House boxes in the main entrance.

Christmas Play Dates

Tuesday 4th December – Form 1 Play – School hall 9.00am
Wednesday 5th – Kindergarten Play – School hall 9.00am
Friday 7th – Form 2 Play – School hall 9.00am
Friday 7th – Junior Department Carol Service for all children – Bingley Parish Church – 6.00pm
Tuesday 11th – Form 3 Play – School Hall 9.00am
Wednesday 12th – Lower Kindergarten Christmas Workshop – 1.30pm at the Lodge

Sickness & Diarrhoea

In an important effort to keep all children and staff as healthy as possible, – our rule re children who have been unwell, particularly with sickness and/or diarrhoea, is that you **must** keep them away from school for a minimum of **48 hours** after the last episode. This helps to stop the spread of infections!

Parking

Please do not park at the back of school on the approach to The Lodge. A couple of our neighbours have complained this week that our parents are parking either in their drives or across their drives to stop them entering or leaving! Please be considerate.

Bingley Christmas Light Switch-On

This Saturday is the Bingley Christmas lights switch on from 10.00am – 4.30pm.

Sal's Shoes (children)

We are collecting old and outgrown children's shoes for this charity which is run locally by Keighley Rotary Club. There will be a collection box at the front of school up until after Christmas (in case Santa any brings new shoes!). This small gesture of giving away old shoes is a simple but effective way of helping less privileged children across the world.

There are 300 million children in the world for whom walking with shoes is a rarity. This makes them extremely vulnerable to infection by parasites, such as hookworm; while injuries to the feet and ankles can lead to ulcers and other conditions which are almost always left untreated. Without shoes, many children are not permitted to attend school. Crossing continents to make sure that your used, loved (and barely worn) outgrown children's shoes are delivered straight from you to those in need.

Any shoes need to be paired up together either with an elastic band or the laces tied together and will be collected in January. Thank you for your support!

Clubs and Activities –Autumn Term 2018-19

To start week commencing Monday 5th November 2018 unless stated.

		Location			
Day	Time	Hall/Gym	Outside	Classroom	Staff
Monday	1.00-1.30	Jnr Choir – (F4-U6)		Mrs Cartwright Mrs Lorimer	
	3.30-4.30	Table Tennis (L6-U6)			Miss Raw
	3.30-4.30			Lego Club (F4-F5)	Mrs Cardus
	3.30-4.30			Homework clinic (L6-U6)	Mrs Arnold
	3.30-4.30	Young Voices			Mrs Lorimer
	4.30-5.40	Dance (F4-F5)			Mrs Hudson
		, ,			
Tuesday	3.30-5.30	Gym Club			Mrs Waters
	1.00-1.30	Dance			Mrs Hudson
	1 =:	1	1	1	1
Wednesday	1.00-1.30	Dance			Mrs Hudson
	2.10-2.30	Table Tennis (F2-F3)			Miss Raw
	3.30-4.15	Table Tennis (F4-F5)			Miss Raw Mrs Mulligan
	3.30-5.20	Ballet			Mrs Prescott
	3.30-5.30		Fixtures		Mr Saunders
					Mr Walker
					Mrs Smith
	7.00-8.00p.m	Leavers' Dance			Mrs Hudson
Thursday	8.00-9.00	Dance (F2-F3)			Mrs Hudson
	1.00-1.30	Dance			Mrs Hudson
	3.30-4.15		Activ-8		Mrs Kernick
			(F1)		Mrs Wilson
	9-12.30	Voice works			Mrs Cartwright
	3.30-4.15			STEM club (F3)	Mrs Moffat
	3.30-4.30		Football club		Mr Walker
			(F2-U6)		Mr Saunders
					Mr Rawling
	3.30-4.30		Netball club		Mrs Smith
			(F3-U6)		Miss wright
Friday	8.00-8.30	Jnr Running Club. (F4-U6)			Mr Walker
	9-12.30	Keyboard			Mrs Cartwright
	1.00-1.30	Dance			Mrs Hudson
	3.30-5.00	Dance (L6-U6)			Mrs Hudson

Forest Schools

Autumn Term

Half Term 2	
28/11/18 Form 5	•
05/12/18 Lower 6	
12/12/18 Upper 6	

Spring Term

Half Term 1	Half Term 2
09/01/19 Form 2	27/02/19 Form 2
16/01/19 Form 3	06/03/19 Form 4
23/01/19 Form 4	13/03/19 Form 3
30/01/19 Form 5	20/03/19 Form 5
06/02/19 Lower 6	27/03/19 Lower 6
13/02/19 Upper 6	03/04/19 Upper 6

Summer Term

Half Term 1	Half Term 2
24/04/19 Form 2	12/06/19 Form 2
01/05/19 Form 3	19/06/19 Form 4
08/05/19 Activity Week	26/06/19 Form 1
15/05/19 Form 1	03/07/19 KG/LKG
22/05/19 KG/LKG	10/07/19 F3

Forest School Packed Lunches

Please remember we are a nut free school when preparing packed lunches for Forest School. This also includes Nutella. There have been occasions recently where parents have forgotten, which could have been potentially dangerous for children with allergies. Many thanks for your cooperation and continued support.

Below is a great example of the kit needed for a day in the woods!



The Forest School Team (Mrs A Grote & Mrs S Cardus)

Lady Lane Park School Term Dates 2019-20

Autumn Term 2019

Staff training - Tuesday 3rd September 2019 School Re-opens - Wednesday 4th September

Half Term

School Closes - Friday 18th October
School Re-opens - Monday 4th November
School closes for Christmas - Wednesday 18th December

Spring Term 2020

School Re-opens - Monday 6th January 2020

Half Term

School Closes - Friday 14th February
School Re-opens - Monday 24th February

School closes for Easter - Friday 3rd April

Summer Term

School Re-opens - Monday 20th April May Day Bank Holiday - Monday 4th May

Half Term

School closes - Friday 22nd May School Re-opens - Monday 8th June School Closes - Friday 10th July

Staff training - Wednesday 2nd September

School Re-opens - Thursday 3rd September 2020

Please note school will always close at 3.30pm on the last day of both full and half-terms and our crèche facilities will be available.

New Sports Kit

Over the past couple of winters we have been trialling a wind/rain proof tracksuit top with the staff. We are now happy to recommend these to you for <u>optional</u> sports and outdoor wear (Note: Not to replace the duffle coat or blazer). The items need ordering online with Pendle https://lady-lane-park-school.footballkit.co.uk/ priced from £18.24 plus delivery. Pendle have advised us that delivery costs are cheaper when ordering more than one, so maybe order with a friend to reduce costs.





Menu 26.11.18

Monday	<u>Tuesday</u>	Wednesday	Thursday	<u>Friday</u>
Homemade Pizza Pittas	Meatballs In Tomato Sauce	Mild Chicken/Quorn Korma	Roast Beef / Roasted Vegetable & Ricotta Filo Parcel	Baked Jacked Potatoes
Fresh coleslaw & Vegetable Batons	Pasta & Cheese Topping	Fluffy Rice	Yorkshire Pudding, Mashed Potatoes, Sliced Green Beas & Gravy	Tuna / Cheese / Beans
Arctic Roll	Banana Cake	Fruit Scone Slab	Cherry Cheesecake	Chocolate Sponge & Chocolate Custard



Table Tennis Report

Lady Lane Vs Eldwick School

On Tuesday we went to Eldwick School to play Table Tennis.

Eldwick had two tables for us to play on so it was decided beforehand that we would play one game against each opponent. While some players were playing I took the remaining players to do challenges relating to table tennis skills.

Game Results

Paddy Durkin won all 6 Games
Joey Upton won 4 games
Callum Earl won 1 game
Henry Hodge, George Hyde and Samuel Billington- Jones also played, although they did not win games they did get some good results.

Paddy also came 3rd in the Challenges.

Congratulations to you all and thank you to all parents who came along to support the players.

Next match Tuesday 28th November at Bradford Grammar School

Guitar Taster Lessons at Lady Lane Park School

Dear parents/guardians

Children at Lady Lane Park School are fortunate to be able to choose from a variety of extra-curricular activities.

I am delighted to inform you that students will now be able to choose to have guitar lessons at school. Learning a musical instrument is an enjoyable activity with lots of benefits. It is one of the few activities that engages almost every area of the brain at once, this can have a positive knock-on effect to other academic subjects.

Some of these benefits include:

Promoting cognitive brain development, increasing social skills, creativity, discipline, time management, improves confidence and patience.

All while having lots of fun!

If you would like your son/daughter to try out the guitar and have a free taster lesson then please fill in the form below and return it to the school office. If you would like further information then please don't hesitate to contact me on tomogmail.com or 07769181763.

Kind regards,
Tom Askin
BA(hons) – Popular Music MA – Music Psychology
Guitar Taster Lesson
I confirm I give permission for my son/daughterto have a guitar taster lesson.
Lessons currently take place on Wednesdays during the school day, and the exact date of taster lessons will be confirmed by email and will be scheduled on a first come basis.
Parents Signature:
Email:
Contact Number:

Parents personal information is for contact purposes only, details given will not be shared with a third party. However, in the event of your child entering a graded instrument exam, their full name and date of birth will be required by the relevant examinations board.

Friends of Lady Lane Park School Christmas Fair

Chocolate competition

We are holding our annual chocolate competition again this year. Please send chocolately goodies into school from Monday 26th November which will be used for the chocolate tombola. These will be collected in School House coloured buckets in the front entrance. The House which collects the most by weight will receive a yummy treat from The Friends!



We have some fabulous prizes including a weekend family break, a meal for four, hampers and vouchers.

This year we will be selling raffle tickets <u>before</u> the day of the fair. We would be very grateful if you could help us by asking friends and family if they would like to purchase a ticket which are £1 each. We will be sending home an envelope containing some tickets, if you would like to purchase some please write the purchasers name and contact number on the ticket and send back to Mrs Wright in the School Office with the correct money in a sealed envelope.

Teddies and Toys



We will be having a cuddly toy stall and also a toy tombola. If you have any clean, good quality soft toys or any other toys/books that your children have grown out of, please could you donate them to this stall. Please could you wash any soft toys before sending them in. We will be collecting these from Monday 19th November. Please either bring them into school or text Sarah on 07946 586061 to arrange a teddy/toy hand over!

Help on the day

If you were able to offer 1 hour of your time on Sunday 2nd December between 1.00pm -3.00pm to help run a stall, please could you text Sarah on 07946 586061. Your help would be most appreciated.

Many thanks
The Friends Of Lady Lane Park School & Nursery

Bingley Junior Gilbert & Sullivan Holiday Club

Dear Parents,

After the success of Ruddigore" in November we are again offering another fabulous opportunity for your child to be involved in our Spring Junior Gilbert & Sullivan's Theatrical Production of Yeoman of the Guard.

The show will be held at Bingley Arts Centre on Saturday 27th April 2019 at 3.00pm (dress rehearsal from 9.30 am). In preparation for the show, we will be running a **Theatre Holiday Club from Monday 15th – Thursday 18th April at Lady Lane Park School** from 9.00am – 4.00pm or 8.30-4.30pm each day.

The cost of these 4 days, **plus Saturday 13th April 9-1pm** and Saturday 27th April 9.30-4.30pm will be £135.00 per child and I will be organising the singing / drama together with Mrs C. Lorimer (music) and Mrs J. Hudson (dance). If you would like the extended hours from 8.30-4.30pm the cost will be £145.00 per child.

We have a limit of 34 places and this theatre group is open to all children aged from Reception – Year 6.

In the six weeks leading up to the Easter holidays, both myself Mrs S. Earl and Mrs C. Lorimer will be holding music practices every Monday afternoon for the children who will be invited to stay from 3.30pm – 4.30pm. These extra sessions will all be included in the price above.

If your child cannot attend on a Monday after school, we will send words home for your child to learn.

We will need: -

~ Soloists ~ Chorus Members ~ Dancers ~ Actors and Actresses ~

If you are interested in one of these places, please fill out the attached form as soon as possible and return it to Mrs S. Earl. If you have any queries or questions, please don't hesitate to contact me by leaving a message at sarah25.earl@gmail.com or on my new work mobile: 07722~897377 and I will get back to you asap.

Please note this is a <u>non-refundable</u> Holiday Club due to the hire cost of the Arts Centre, Lady Lane Park School, staffing and costumes etc. Unlike other Holiday Clubs, your child will need to attend daily 9.00 am – 4.00 pm from Monday 15th – Thursday 18th April, Saturday 13th April as well as the dress rehearsal and live performance on Saturday 27th April from 9.30am – 4.30pm, our show depends on 100% commitment from all our young stars!

Yours faithfully Mrs S. Earl 	
Name of child/ren	_
Year Group	
School	<u> </u>
Amount	
Parent/Carer Signature	Mobile NO

I would like my child/ren to have a place in the Yeoman of the Guard Holiday Club for the 4 days Saturday13th April 9-1pm and the 27th April for the show at Bingley Arts Centre.

Monday 15th – Thursday 18th April £135.00 (Standard) 9-4pm Monday 15th – Thursday 18th April £145.00 (Extended) 8.30-4.30pm Plus Saturday 13th April 9-1pm at Lady Lane. Saturday 27th April 9.30-4.30pm at Bingley Arts Centre.

Please make a bank transfer payable to Mrs S. Earl: Sort Code – **20-76-92** Account no – **13450147**

Please write your child's full name as the reference

Please return this form to me via e-mail or at Lady Lane.



Would you like skills to support your child to develop their speaking, listening, reading and play?

This course is perfect for any parent of a child aged 0 – 11 years to develop their own skills and those of their children.

Week 1 - Induction

Week 2 - Making a storybook with your child

Week 3 - Making a storybook with your child

Week 4 - Reading with and to children

Week 5 - Developing speaking and listening

Week 6 - Talking about time with children

Week 7 - Helping children with reading and writing

Week 8 - Getting the most out of games - indoors

Week 9 - Getting the most out of games - outdoors

Week 10 - Where to next?

Progression

- Supporting Teaching & Learning in Schools Level 2

Cost

- £10 (free if on eligible means-tested benefits or low income)

Locations

Children's Centre Duke Street, Settle

16 Jan - 27 Mar 2019 12:30pm - 3:00pm 10 Weeks Children's Centre Brougham Street, Skipton

16 Jan - 27 Mar 2019 6:00pm - 8:30pm 10 Weeks South Craven Children's Centre

Colne Road, Glusburn

02 May - 11 Jul 2019 12:30pm - 3:00pm 10 Weeks

For more information and to enrol either call 01756 693 309, email agatiss@craven-college.ac.uk, visit part-time.craven-college.ac.uk or pop in to any College Reception

